
From: Sandra Liston
To: Public Comment
Subject: Re: 8 Forrester Ln design modifications
Date: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 4:03:28 PM

From: Vicki Virnig 
Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 12:45 PM
To: Sandra Liston sliston@yville.com
Subject: Re: 8 Forrester Ln design modifications
 
Hi Sandra,
 

My husband Jeff forwarded me this email and after reviewing,  I am opposed to plan. For the record
I am extremely concerned about the invasion of privacy and other encroachments that the proposed
design allows. Our home is adjacent to 8 Forrester Ln.  After living in our home for 20 years we have
learned to live and respect the close proximity and boundaries of our neighbors. It’s what makes the
Washington park neighborhood work. The original design of our subdivision has balanced the close
proximity of the homes to maximize privacy. Every altercation of the design impacts others so yes a
delicate balance.
 

The proposed design from Miss Stephanie Garcia-Colace negates our privacy and I’m Extremely
concerned. Furthermore, the light/ shading, view and sound impact would be a problem as well. We
live too close for comfort with her proposal. Putting up a balcony and adding more windows and
glass doors sets a precedent for the entire neighborhood. It will make it even more easy for peering
directly into our home and yard. The only scenario in which her proposal could possibly work would
be if she owned a home on the vineyard view shed with no impact to other peoples homes, privacy,
view, light/shading or sound. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Vicki Virnig
 

 

Sent from my iPhone
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